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Flight Cancellations and Temporary Shipment 
Embargo at Shanghai Airport

DISCLAIMER: The subject matter of this announcement is provided for informational purposes only. Any and all data is obtained from internal and external 
sources believed to be true and accurate at the time of publication. Forward-looking statements derived from such data should not be taken as guarantees of future 
performance, nor should they be relied upon as fact. KWE is not responsible or liable for any inaccurate information contained herein, and under no obligation to 
update forward-looking statements except as required by applicable security laws.

On August 20, two workers associated with Shanghai-Pudong International Airport Cargo Terminal, 
Ltd. (PACTL) were suspected of Covid-19 infection. As a result, most airport staff were required 
to undergo same-day on-site Covid-19 PCR testing. A significant number of airlines have placed a 
temporary embargo on cargo bookings and have cancelled inbound and outbound flights through 
the weekend.

The implementation of new air terminal staff regulations has been expedited, and is expected to 
impact operations and flight frequencies.

Qingdao's Airport Authority has also issued a notice that import operations will resume at Qingdao 
Liuting International Airport (TAO) on August 21, 2020 with the following known restrictions:

No temperature-controlled shipments
No bulk-load shipments

These restrictions may change with or without prior notice; for more information, please reach 
out to your KWE Global Account Manager or a local KWE representative.
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